Subj:

McCracken Memo-JanMar05

Date:

4/7/2005 3:24:37 P.M. Central Daylight Time

From:

scott.mccracken@iteams.org

To:

mccra02@attglobal.net

January-March 2005 Athens, Greece

## McCRACKEN MEMO

Panagiotou 3 Papagou 15669 Athens, Greece E-mail: scott.mccracken@iteams.org

Christmas is long past, but we can't help but tell you about it, even now. This Christmas, our primary outreaches took place at three Christmas parties designed for families and children. On two nights running, we invited 500 children and parents to enjoy a cooked meal, live entertainment, and a family photo in front of the Christmas tree. As they left, each received a gift-something small for the parents and an overflowing backpack for every child.

Then, on the Saturday before Christmas, we made the ARC into a Christmas Toy Village for children. Each child was given a ticket that entitled them to "buy" toys in heaped toy rooms and grab some yummy hot chocolate and cakes in the "café" run by local school children. They were also able, in other corners of the hall, to have their faces painted, make cards for family and friends, decorate cookies and choose nice children's clothes. It was a party and a half!

But we saw in the comments of a few refugees that there was something to these parties beyond giving people a little joy and a few toys.

Sali commented, just before he left the party with his wife and child, "I pray to God that He will help me understand Jesus, because I have seen love in these people here."

Then it was Mr. Gul, still a Muslim, with his five children and wife, who said, "We do not come here anymore for the food. We have food on our table every day now. We come because we are treated as friends."

And last was the comment of a young Afghani man, who spoke (positively) of the ARC as, "that place of Jesus."

The true success of these parties was not the temporary happiness or the toys we gave to people. The heart of these parties was Jesus. He was there, and the people sensed it. They knew in their hearts what they couldn't yet understand in their minds, that Emmanuel was among us at the ARC this Christmas. And they felt welcomed and loved in His presence.

Thank you to those of you who gave towards our Christmas outreaches. Your donations helped make these parties a joyful memory for so many refugees, and gave opportunity for the Truth of Jesus to be proclaimed yet again among Muslims in Athens.

## Family Update

Our kids are entering new phases and we are thankful for their maturity and desire to be who God has made them to be.

Kendra (15  $\frac{1}{2}$ ) is finishing up her sophomore year and we're starting to think about things like SAT's, ACT's, etc. She has a full load this year but has been handling it well, especially since she has quite a social life to juggle as well!

Cody entered into his teenage years with style! We had a "rite of passage" ceremony, a family crest presented that his grandfather made, and a "book" from significant men in Cody's life, offering words of advice and wisdom. He is finishing 7th grade and has enjoyed home school, like his sister. Kyle is doing GREAT in 5th grade at Greek school and (like his older brother) is progressing well in guitar and continues to work toward his black belt in karate. William (6 ½) is thriving at his school and we are delighted and thankful for his progress. What a gift from God his school has been!

Adding teaching to my schedule this year has given me a very "full plate"! But, I (Vicki) love it and am grateful for all that the Lord is teaching me! It's been a year of joy and growth, and now we are looking forward to seeing friends and family in the States this summer!

Yes, we are STILL in the adoption process, but have recently made some changes that we hope will bring progress. Keep praying!

As always, we are grateful for you and the investments you have made in our family!

Athens Intensive Ministry School (AIMS)...

The first 6-month session of AIMS was recently completed. Much was learned by staff and students, and we are prayerfully discussing how and when the second session will begin. Changes need to made, money needs to be raised, and potential students need to be prepared. PLEASE PRAY! Here is part of a letter one of the students wrote after finishing AIMS:

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

I am from Afghanistan, one of the AIMS students. During the AIMS classes, God blessed me a lot and I have learned very important subjects. God bless all those who supported us by prayers and money. My vision is to take the Gospel to Afghanistan and serve the Lord. By your support I am sure you changed by God's power lots of peoples life. I hope to do for new believers the same you did for us. God bless you!

## March Tea House Statistics

- · Over 8,000 refugees were served food and exposed to the Gospel
- About 40 countries were represented, including:

Afghanistan, Albania, Algeria, Armenia, Azerbaijan, Bangladesh, Belarus, Bulgaria, Burma, Egypt, Eritrea, Ethiopia, Georgia, Greece,. Indonesia, Iran, Iraq, Jordan, Kurdistan, Lebanon, Lithuania, Lybia, Mauritania, Moldova, Morocco, Nigeria, Palestine, Philippines, Poland, Romania, Russia, Slovenia, Somalia, Sudan, Syria, Sri Lanka, Turkey, and the Ukraine

THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR FAITHFUL AND GENEROUS PARTNERSHIP IN THIS MINISTRY. WE ARE GRATEFUL FOR YOU.

For Financial Investments: Checks should be made out to International Teams, with an enclosed note designating to Scott & Vicki McCracken's account.

Send to:

International Teams 411 W. River Rd. Elgin, IL 60123-1570

Scott & Vicki McCracken Panagiotou 3 Papagou 15669 Athens/GREECE

(30) 210-65-28-191
E-mail: scott.mccracken@iteams.org
Web pages:
www.ITRefMin.org (click "Teams", then click "Athens")
www.iteams.org